 

March 3, 2011

Lawrence Krissek, Professor of Earth Sciences

Faculty Chair, Committee on Curriculum and Instruction

College of Arts and Sciences

Dear Larry,

The Disciplinary Advisory Committee for Curriculum from the Division of Arts and Humanities within the College of Arts and Sciences met, reviewed, and unanimously approved the undergraduate tagged degree BM programs from the School of Music during the months of November and December 2010, with an ultimate unanimous vote on December 14, 2010. The Arts and Humanities-1-Arts Intensive Subcommittee met and reviewed the BME proposals from the School of Music on February 10th and.  The BME proposals were unanimously approved at that same meeting.  The committee focused on the credit hours required both inside and outside the unit, clarity in the rationale statements, and re-arrangement of the information, and dividing up the multiple majors into individual proposals. The BME programs have been returned and are ready for full CCI consideration.

The Bachelor of Music Education programs are accredited by the National Association of the Schools of Music (NASM) and have been approved by that body; therefore they must follow particular guidelines for their multiple curricula.  The School of Music currently offers three separate BME degree programs, on file with the Board of Regents.  We verified on October 15, 2010 that the undergraduate degree programs in the School of Music have assessment plans on file with OAA.

Please note that due to difficulties of aligning our current programs in the newly created PACER system (e.g., degrees were coming up combined such as our BM in Music History was combined with the BM in Theory in PACER, and our BME programs were not listed under SOM), we have listed some programs as “NEW,” however, they are not new, but rather established programs.

GE: The GEC components of the tagged degree programs in the arts were first approved by CAA in May of 1991 and reaffirmed in March, June, and October in 2008 by CAA. The tagged degree programs in the arts are retaining their General Education exemptions and substitutions and have converted with a one-to-one parallel of the quarter-based GEC to the semester-based GE.  The GE component is an integral part of the programs in the arts, and therefore it is threaded throughout the advising sheets or four year plans for each individual tagged degree.  Unlike a traditional untagged B.A. or B.S. degree, the tagged arts degrees consider no part of the GE ancillary to its program.  As such, the GE requirements are included within the degree total for each undergraduate major and specialization.  

There is no one common GE for all arts programs; each program has a different formulation.  Please keep this in mind as your subcommittees review the multiple programs from the tagged degrees in the arts.  Each degree and specialization for the BME is addressed within the body of the Chair’s letter and rationale, and each comes with its own “checksheet” (advising sheets) for both the semester and quarter programs.  Please note that each “checksheet” is different and holds a different GEC/GE. There is no one GEC/GE for each program.  Therefore the “checksheets” represent the whole programmatic requirements. 

Transition Plans:  For all BME degrees, the School has laid out detailed four-year plans with identified transition plans for those students in the current program and for those students matriculating in 2011 and later.

Learning Goals: Please note that the learning goals for all programs in the School are set by NASM.  There are anywhere from 15-22 entries in PACER because the box only allows for a set number of characters that is surpassed by the number of characters in the NASM goals.  In order to include the goals in their entirety, the school has included them in multiple entries, while naming them “A,” “B,” etc.  The goals labeled “A,” “B,” etc. listed on the map correspond to the goals in the multiple PACER form entries.  

“PACER” Chart:  The Credit Hour Explanation Chart includes both the “GE” and “major” course work.  

Bachelor of Music Education in General Music: The Bachelor of Music Education in General Music was last approved by CAA on April 20, 2008. The GEC was originally approved in 1991 and reaffirmed by CAA in 2008. The BME in General Music will retain its previously approved GE. There were no revisions to the program. The program converted from 196 quarter-credit hours (with 69-71 in the GEC and 126 hours on the major program) to 129 semester-credit hours (with 47-49 in the GE plus survey and 82 hours in the major program). The categories of the major remained the same with one addition of Music Technology included.  

Bachelor of Music Education in Choral Music: The Bachelor of Music Education in Choral Music was last approved by CAA on April 20, 2008. The GEC was originally approved in 1991 and reaffirmed by CAA in 2008. The BME in Choral Music will retain its previously approved GE. The program converted from 197 quarter-credit hours (with 69-71 in the GEC and 126 hours on the major program) to 133 semester-credit hours (with 47-49 in the GE plus survey and 86 hours in the major program). Like the BME in General and Instrumental, the categories of the major remained the same with one addition of Music Technology included.  

Bachelor of Music Education in Instrumental Music: The Bachelor of Music Education in Instrumental Music was last approved by CAA on April 20, 2008. The GEC was originally approved in 1991 and reaffirmed by CAA in 2008. The BME in Instrumental Music will retain its previously approved GE. There were no revisions to the program. The program converted from 196 quarter-credit hours (with 69-71 in the GEC and 126 hours on the major program) to 131 semester-credit hours with 47-49 in the GE plus survey and 84 hours in the major program). Like the BME in General and Choral, the categories of the major remained the same with one addition of Music Technology included.  

We are sending these programs forward for review at the full Committee on Curriculum and Instruction.  

Thank you for their consideration,
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Valarie Williams, Professor of Dance

Associate Dean, College of Arts and Sciences, Arts and Humanities

Chair-for-a-Day, Subcommittee of Arts and Humanities-1, Arts

cc:  
Rick Blatti, Professor and Interim Director, School of Music


Mark Shanda, Professor and Dean, Arts and Humanities


Timothy Leasure, Associate Professor and Associate Director, School of Music


Patrick Woliver, Professor and Graduate Studies Director, School of Music


Eva-Marie Banks, Assistant to the Associate Director, School of Music
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